Topinabee Development Association
Meeting Minutes
November 4, 2021
	In Attendance:
	Guests:
	Absent:

	James Hilyard (President)
	
	Vacant (Vice President)

	Ken Hoehn (Treasurer)
	
	

	Claudia Holland (Secretary)
	
	

	Mary O’Hare (Director)
	
	

	Tom O’Hare (Director)
	
	

	Graham Tillotson (Director)
	
	

	John Gross (Director & Website Chair)
	
	

	Lori Hoehn (Director)
	
	

	Linda Miller (Director)
	
	

	Andrea Newman (Director)
	
	

	
	
	


Meeting called to order at 07:00 pm. 
Agenda for the meeting was sent to attendees and additional comments were made by Mary and Tom O’Hare.
Minutes from last meeting were approved by the board on a motion from Ken Hoehn and supported by Graham Tillotson. 
Treasurer’s Report (Ken Hoehn)

Beginning bank balance, as of July 31, 2021, was $23000.99 with deposits of $2858.34 and disbursements of $66.97 leaving the overall bank balance of $25792.36, as of November 03, 2021. Treasurer’s report was approved by the board on a motion from John Gross and supported by Linda Miller. 
Books were audited on 11/04/2021 and found to be in order thru the date of 11/03/2021.
Reports
Approval Process (James Hilyard)
Discussion concerning an approval process for expenses incurred during the quarterly meetings. What kind of dollar limits, how can voting take place, and who makes the final decision or broadcast the final vote to the board? Ken and Lori have taken on the task of developing this process.
Park Landscape (Tom O’Hare)

Back in June the board approved a request to add boulders along the drainfield south of the restroom to prevent snowmobiles from traveling over the area. Directors voted to have these boulders installed at a cost of $3000 and we are still waiting for the billing invoice. 

Aqua Irrigation and Landscape owned by Ed Shovan has donated $3500 worth of time and materials to complete the watering system for the park. A letter thanking him for his generosity has been sent and John Gross has added a piece on his donation to the website. Still waiting on information from WB Directional Drilling on their donation and this will be added to the website when their information has been received.
Joe Hines, who installed the kiosk for the park information, had stopped by and noticed that fading is taking place on the map information. Since this is not suppose to happen, he is getting with the company who made the map and will have it replaced at no cost.

Membership (Lori Hoehn) – The TDA membership list will be emailed to the board with an explanation of the member status. Currently there are 81 paid members/families and reminders will be sent to the 22 that have yet to send in their dues. We have 8 new members for this year.
End of Year Letter (Mary O’Hare)

Discussion concerning an end of year letter to the membership identifying those that have made donations in time, material, and/or money for both individual and businesses, to our cause throughout the year. Lori and Claudia will provide Mary with those who have donated for the letter and possible publishing in the local newspapers.

Business Promotions (James Hilyard)

We are looking to have temporary signage installed on those projects TDA has funded to let the community know what we have done to improve the look of Topinabee. Very little acknowledgement has been done in the past and it’s time that we show our involvement. Improved communications are a necessity in order to maintain or increase our membership. Update: Signage for those who donated to various project has been put on hold until Spring. Expense is coming in higher than expected and our ground will be frozen soon, so placement may be an issue.

Village Planning Committee (James Hilyard)
James presented to the Mullett Township Board a plan to create a Topinabee Village Planning Committee to consist of 2 TDA members, 1 Topinabee business owner, 2 Northern Lakes Economic Alliance members and 1 township liaison. This planning committee will be responsible for developing a Topinabee Village Master Plan to be reviewed and approved by the township board. Currently, the members have been identified and we are awaiting confirmation from two members. Tom O’Hare will check back with the NLEA members. We hope to have approval from the township board at either the November or December board meeting. Next step, after board approval, would be to create the Topinabee Village Master Plan, hopefully, to take place over the winter months.
Committee Members under consideration:


James Hilyard – Topinabee Development Association, President


Tom O’Hare – Topinabee Development Association, Director

Derek Schittekat – Breakers, Business Owner

David Emmel – Northern Lakes Economic Alliance, President

Jessica Lovay – Northern Lakes Economic Alliance, Community Development & Grants

Brenda Bowes – Mullett Township, Treasurer
Tom O’Hare indicated that a previous study of village assets had been completed a few years back and that he would pass that along to James. 
A lot of work still has to be done after board approval of the master plan to determine what projects to do, in what order, funding, and grant availabilities.
Director Addition (James Hilyard)

We currently have 3 available director seats; two new director seats were approved at the last annual meeting and a vacant VP seat. James has placed two people up for consideration; Lori Hoehn and Andrea Newman. 
Lori has been working behind the scenes for a number of years and would be interested in one of the vacant positions. A motion was made by John Gross to accept Lori Hoehn to fill one of the director positions. This was supported by Mary O’Hare and approved by the board.

James had forwarded background history pertaining to Andrea Newman to the current board members for review. She has a great deal of talent in fundraising and the group feels this will be an asset for TDA. Tom O’Hare made a motion to have Andrea fill a second vacant director position. This was supported by Ken Hoehn and approved by the board.
Website and Webcam (John Gross)

Lori and Ken Hoehn have donated the webcam equipment and have a location in mind for the installation of the webcam. The webcam will be showing the snowmobile trail during the winter and views of Mullett Lake during the summer. John will be working with Ken to get everything up and running.
Motion to close the meeting made by Ken Hoehn and supported by John Gross.
Meeting Dates (Township Hall):
February 24, 2021, 7PM
May 19, 2021, 7PM

July 23, 2021, 3PM Annual Meeting

October 27, 2021, 7pm 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Claudia Holland

Secretary

